
From: Johnson, Patrick
To: Sonia Slayden
Cc: Cool, Richard
Subject: RE: Chill Transportation LLC - Notice of EPA Intent to File Default Motion
Date: Wednesday, July 19, 2023 1:03:00 PM
Attachments: Chill Transportation - Letter Providing Notice of EPA Intent to File Default Motion.pdf

Chill Transportation - Acknowledgement of Electronic Service .pdf
Chill Transportation - Signed Complaint 02.08.2023.pdf

Importance: High

Sonia:

I am glad to see that you continue to have access to your email inbox and can review my messages. I
think the letter is clear and speaks for itself. In short, I encourage you to continue to work with Rick
to provide EPA with the necessary financial documentation for us to fully process your inability-to-
pay claim. However, that process is separate and distinct from the ongoing litigation. The next step
in the litigation, as discussed in the attached letter, is for EPA to file a motion for default given that
Chill Transportation LLC has failed to file an answer to our complaint within the period of time
required by the federal rules. You have received the complaint numerous times, but again for your
convenience it is attached to this message.

I again request that you consider signing the attached acknowledgment of electronic service. This
will make future communication in the litigation less burdensome for both parties.

Sincerely,

Patrick B. Johnson
Office of Regional Counsel
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 10
Alaska Operations Office
222 West 7th Avenue, #19
Anchorage, Alaska 99513-7588
(907) 271-3914

From: Sonia Slayden <chilltransportation1@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 19, 2023 6:44 AM
To: Johnson, Patrick <johnson.patrick@epa.gov>
Cc: Cool, Richard <Cool.Richard@epa.gov>
Subject: Re: Chill Transportation LLC - Notice of EPA Intent to File Default Motion

Good morning Patrick. Im not sure what this is. As I have it understood with Richard I will send you
my 2022 taxes by the end of this month to continue my ATP claim. 

. I hope this email is
understandable because im using the microphone for this email. I will send you my taxes by the of
this month july 2023 God willing, as promised. I don’t understand what is all this extra stuff you’re
sending me.  I hope you understand that I am doing the very best I can to finish sending you what I
have to send you to complete the ATP claim. I know it’s been a while but under the circumstances
am trying to comply as best I can. I appreciate your patience. I will do everything in my power to get
this done by the end of this month for you  Thank you again for your patience 

On Mon, Jul 17, 2023 at 3:18 PM Johnson, Patrick <johnson.patrick@epa.gov> wrote:



Ms. Slayden:
 
Please see attached correspondence. I will also be sending a copy in the mail.
 
Sincerely,
 
Patrick B. Johnson
Office of Regional Counsel
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 10
Alaska Operations Office
222 West 7th Avenue, #19
Anchorage, Alaska 99513-7588
(907) 271-3914




